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PRINCIPALõS REPORT 

Fun Run 2019 
The excitement is building towards next Monday and with over 100  
students attending Greythorn Park each Thursday morning to train, the  
students are certainly ready to go. Last yearôs event was a huge success 
with over $38,000 being raised and we aim to raise the same amount or 
more this time around. All funds raised will be used to install a much  
needed high fence along the Loma Linda Avenue boundary, as well as to 
assist with the cost of the artificial play space redevelopment through our 
Pick My Project grant. So please encourage your child/children to gain as 
many sponsors as possible to support this worthwhile project as it is going 
to benefit them all when they are playing in these spaces or participating in 
physical education lessons.  
Once again many prizes will be on offer across all year levels with one  
raffle ticket being awarded for every $10 raised. This yearôs major prize of 
a top-range scooter will be awarded to one girl and one boy for raising the 
most individually. Miss Knell has organised over 1,000 prizes through  
donations and the purchase of specific items so we have plenty of  
incentives for the students to aim for. 
Iôm looking forward to seeing many of you next Monday to join in the fun 
and support your child/children as well as all of the students in their  
endeavours. A coffee van will be onsite from 8-10:30am. 
 

Regional Swimming Finals 
Congratulations to the five students from Greythorn who competed at last 
Fridayôs Regional swimming finals; Kieran S (604), Oscar D (603), Josh L 
(604), Jack G (605) and Heidi C (510).  An outstanding achievement from 
them all to progress to this level of competition in their respective events. 
They all performed extremely well with Oscar winning his 50m  
breaststroke final and now progressing to the State finals. Congratulations 
to Oscar on this outstanding achievement and we wish him well for April 
24. 
 

Year 6 Camp  
I had the pleasure last week of attending the Year 6 Portsea camp. The  
students, staff and four parents spent four days participating in a wide range 
of outdoor and water activities including: kayaking, giant swing, beach 
activities, flying fox, raft building, snorkelling and much more. Everyone 
had a fantastic time and I would like to acknowledge and congratulate the 
students on their exemplary behaviour and enthusiastic participation in  
every activity. A highlight for me was the talent show on Thursday night 
with some amazing performances from those who took part. A huge thank 
you to Jen Gibson, Janice Miller, Helen Karvela, Peter Sartori, Claire Knell 
and Kylie Batten for attending and ensuring that the students all had a great 
time and also for spending time away from home and being on call 24/7.  
A huge thank you also to the parents who attended, as they were an integral 
part of the team: Deb Henson, Danny Kenos, Ian Smith and Vincent Chee. 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
  

Term Dates: 
Term 1: 31 Jan-5 April  
Term 2: 23 April-28 June  
Term 3: 15 July-20 Sept  
Term 4: 7 Oct -20 Dec  

  
School Camps 

Year 5: Sovereign Hill Mar 20-22 
Term 2, Year 4: Camp Oasis May 1-3May 

  
Upcoming Events 

  
Thurs 21 Mar: Harmony Day Indigenous Incursion 
 
  Thurs 21 Mar: Walk to Maranoa Gardens (Yr3) 

 
Fri Mar 22: Ride to School Day 

 
Mon 25 Mar: School Fun Run 

 
Thurs 28 Mar: Musical Viva (Prep-Yr6) 

 
Fri 29 Mar: Inter School Sport v St Clement of 

Rome PS 
 

Mon 1 Apr: Carey Sports (Yr4) 
 

Thurs 4 Apr: Excursion NGV & State Library 
(Yr6) 

 
Fri 5 April: Inter School Sport v Mont Albert PS 

  
Fri 5 Apr: End of Term 1 (finish 2.30pm) 

Assembly 1.50pm 
 

Fun Run 2019  
 

Monday,  March 25 



PRINCIPALõS REPORT Continued.  

Anˍɼˏʤ Seˉʿɳʍ 
Pˠ˔nˌ˔pʨʕ 

Year 5 Camp 
The Year 5 staff and students headed off this morning for their three day camp to Log Cabin Camp in Creswick. 
The majority of today is spent at Sovereign Hill with the remainder of the time spent at the camp where the  
students participate in a wide range of outdoor activities and challenges. We wish them well in their time away 
and look forward to hearing about their experiences. 
 

Cyber Safety Forum 
Last Tuesday nightôs cyber safety forum was extremely well attended with nearly 70 parents in the audience. 
The presentation was facilitated by Trent and Sam from the Cyber Safety Project. The evening was extremely 
informative and educational with the presenters covering as much up to date cyber safety information as  
possible. It was also a very interactive evening with parents being able to ask a multitude of questions  
throughout the presentation. The feedback from those in attendance was very positive. Links provided on the 
night referring to cyber safety information are also included later in this newsletter. Thank you to Duncan Exton 
for organising and coordinating this event. 
 

Harmony Day 
We are celebrating Harmony Day in the school tomorrow. This yearôs Wellbeing Leaders, Jane Marino and 
Terry Price have organised a wide range of activities for the students and teachers to participate in throughout 
the day.  The activities will focus on cultural diversity and our understanding and acceptance of those from all 
parts of the world who attend our school. Students are asked to dress in traditional costumes or to wear clothing 
incorporating the Harmony Day colour of orange. It promises to be a great day for the students and I encourage 
you to discuss the day with your child/children on Thursday afternoon. Thank you to Suzy for providing special 
lunches on the day. 
 

PFA Easter Raffle 
Thank you to those of you who have already made donations for this yearôs PFA Easter raffle. The PFA is very 
appreciative of your generous support. Donations can be left at the office or sent to classrooms. We encourage 
you and your family to sell as many tickets as possible  to assist with this fundraising effort. The prize draw will 
take place on the last day of term when we will be holding assembly at 1:50pm that day.  
(No assembly will be held on Monday in the last week.) 
 

Pick My Project 
Work is continuing on the project with a recent feature survey being carried out of the site. This information is 
currently being used by the architect to complete the concept plans. A geo technical report is to be carried out 
shortly along with other surveys to gain all of the necessary information for the planning and designing process.  
Duncan Exton and I are meeting with the architect onsite on Friday morning.  
 

School Council 
The process of electing new school councillors was completed recently and it is my pleasure to welcome the 
following people to council: parent representative Jacinta Mosbauer and DET representatives, Janice Miller, 
Bernadette Latorre and Jane Marino. I thank them for their willingness to join council and Iôm looking forward 
to working with them during their tenure. At last nightôs AGM all office bearers were elected and it is my  
pleasure to congratulate Karen Teo on being elected as the new president. Karen has been on council for several 
years and she has an intimate knowledge of Greythorn and school council governance. She will no doubt  
continue the great work of her predecessor, Rob Camm. 
This year Rob Camm has officially retired as a school councillor at Greythorn Primary School and I take this 
opportunity to thank him sincerely for his many years of service and dedication to the school. He was on  
council for a total of eight years including four years as president. During this time, Rob was always focussed 
on ensuring that Greythorn Primary School continued to provide every student with the best opportunities and 
education possible. He was always a voice of reason and worked tirelessly to advocate for the staff, students and 
parents in our community, supporting all programs and initiatives over the years. Rob was also an outstanding 
president who facilitated efficient meetings. His high-level management skills were always on show as he was 
able to negotiate everyone through difficult conversations and topics. 
 

Working Bee 
The first scheduled working bee for this year is on Saturday from 9-12:30pm. The main task for the morning is 
to clear the old concrete pavers and debris leftover from the shed demolition as well as remove accumulated 
junk stored under the Hall. General maintenance and cleaning up will also be carried out. Any assistance even 
for only a short time will be greatly appreciated. 
 

Congratulations Raf 
Raf D (507) entered a competition earlier this year to design a float for the annual Moomba parade. Rafôs design 
was one of the winners meaning that it was made into a full-size float. This was very exciting for Raf and a 
credit to his design skills to have this recognised and used in the parade. Raf spoke about his design at assembly 
a few weeks ago with a picture of the completed float being projected onto the screen.  
 

End Term 1 
As is the case at the end of each term, students will be dismissed at 2:30pm on Friday, 5 April . 



ASSISTANT PRINCIPALõS REPORT 

Cybersafety Project 
Trent and Sam from the Cybersafety Project gave a presentation about cybersafe practices for parents on Mon-
day evening.  
Here is the link to their Parent Resources Page: 
 www.cybersafetyproject.com.au/parents 
They left the following messages for all parents: 

 

 

 
 

 
Tips for Parents 

 
 
Monday Monitoring ï use every Monday as a scheduled day to check in with your children on 
their online habits. 
 
ñIf they have it, you should have it.ò - If your child has Snapchat, so should you. 

 

 

ñTeam work makes the dream work.ò ï  
 
Set up your childôs social media account with them and ensure you set all settings to private. 
 
 

 
 
Read Up ï Knowledge is power - If your children are using social media or are on a device you 
need to stay current. Check out our blog at www.cybersafetyproject.com.au for regular updates. 
 
 
 
 
ñLetôs be matesò ï if your child is using social media, a non-negotiable should be that you are to 

ñfollowô and be ñfriendsò with them. 

 

Screen Time Policy ï 1. Always in communal spaces of the home (never in private). 2. Scheduled 

screen free time for ALL family members. 

 

 

eSafety Commissioner Feedback:  The Cyber Safety Project recently received accreditation from the 
eSafety Commissioner as an approved service provider. We require schools that we have recently worked with 
to provide testimonials/feedback outlining our capacity to effectively provide a program for schools and the 
wider community by completing this online feedback form. It would be amazing if you could spare a few 
minutes to complete this online feedback form around our capacity to deliver a Cyber Safety program.  
 
 

http://www.cybersafetyproject.com.au/parents
http://www.cybersafetyproject.com.au/parents
http://www.cybersafetyproject.com.au/
http://www.cybersafetyproject.com.au/
https://submit.esafety.gov.au/Produce/Form/eSafety%20forms/Certified%20Training%20Provider%20Feedback/?portal=1
https://submit.esafety.gov.au/Produce/Form/eSafety%20forms/Certified%20Training%20Provider%20Feedback/?portal=1


Learning 
I went to Portsea Camp on Thursday.  I saw students taking risks and having a go and making mistakes in a 
supportive and fun environment.  I saw students having fun and really challenging themselves in ways that 
they would not normally have the opportunity to.  I spoke to parents who marvelled at these opportunities for 
students to express themselves in ways that are less common in the school setting.  I saw fabulous staff  
spending their week with the students and supporting them to complete and enjoy this opportunity.  What 
amazing and committed staff we have at Greythorn! 

Professional Learning 
We continue to focus on Google Apps For Education during professional learning.  The staff are  
experimenting with Google Classroom which is a student management system and workflow tool.  It allows 
teachers to publish and personalise content quickly and easily.  They are able to push out content to all  
members of the class or cohorts of the class depending on the content.  This is being used across the 3-6 year 
levels. 
Teachers are increasingly using Google Docs as their main word processing tool providing them with greater 
capacity to share quickly and easily with other staff and students.  
We had 3 teachers visiting both Hartwell and Ashburton Primary Schools on Monday to witness and learn 
from other writing programs in the region.  These teachers took a great deal from these visits and will take 
this learning to their teams and to the Literacy Curriculum Team at school to continue our schoolôs  
development in the area of writing. 
 

Technology 
You may have witnessed the new stadium projector at our last 2 assemblies in person.  Even in bright  
afternoon light it is able to project a strong image for students to see.  During assemblies we have been able 
to show Rafôs Moomba design and images and a video of Science Club.  It brings a whole new and exciting 
element to assembly each week. 
 

Education Committee 
The Education Committee met for the first time on Monday.  We will be meeting the Monday before each 

School Council.  We discussed school policy reviews, the Annual Implementation Plan, update on the 1:1 

implementation, discussion of Google Apps and its implementation, our plan in regards to writing in literacy, 

our plans in regards to numeracy and attending a Numeracy Leadership Program and our plans in regards to 

extending our STEM program.  Thanks to the parents and staff who attended.   

ASSISTANT PRINCIPALõS REPORT Cont. 

Dˤncˉʘ Ext˛ʘ 
Asˡistˉnʠ Pˠ˔nˌ˔pʨʕ 





 
Camps, Sports and Excursion Fund (CSEF) 

 
If you hold a health care card you may be eligible for the Camps, Sports and Excursion fund 

(CSEF). This is a payment of $125 for primary school children made once a year to the school and 
helps pay for camps, excursions and sports events. 

 
If you think you may be eligible please ask for an application form at the office and bring your 

health care card with you. Applications close on 21st June 2019.   
 

If you have any questions about this please arrange to see the Business Manager Aisha Ali. 

WHATõS NEWS 

School Tours 
Weekly school tours are being held every Wednesday morning.  
Bookings can be made via the school office on 9857 9762. 

Uniform Shop 
Second hand uniform and art smock sales 

Wednesdayôs 3pmð3.30pm 
Fridayôs 9amð9.30am 

 
 

Bakers Delight Balwyn, 377 Whitehorse Road, Balwyn  

{ƛƴŎŜ нлмрΣ DǊŜȅǘƘƻǊƴ tǊƛƳŀǊȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ Ƙŀǎ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 5ƻǳƎƘ wŀƛǎŜǊ tǊƻƎǊŀƳ ŀǘ .ŀƪŜǊǎ 5ŜƭƛƎƘǘ .ŀƭǿȅƴΦ 
 
Iƻǿ ǘƘŜ 5ƻǳƎƘ wŀƛǎŜǊ tǊƻƎǊŀƳ ǿƻǊƪǎ 
 
9ŀŎƘ ǝƳŜ ŀ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ƳŀƪŜǎ ŀ ǇǳǊŎƘŀǎŜ ƻŦ ŀƴȅ .ŀƪŜǊǎ 5ŜƭƛƎƘǘ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǘ ǿƛǘƘ .ŀƪŜǊǎ 5ŜƭƛƎƘǘ .ŀƭǿȅƴΣ ǎƛƳǇƭȅ ǘŜƭƭ ǘƘŜ 
ōŀƪŜǊȅ ǎǘŀũ !¢ ¢I9 {¢!w¢ hC ¢I9 ¢w!b{!/¢Lhb ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ŦǊƻƳ DǊŜȅǘƘƻǊƴ tǊƛƳŀǊȅ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƭŜ Ŏŀƴ 
ōŜ ǊŜŎƻǊŘŜŘ ŜƭŜŎǘǊƻƴƛŎŀƭƭȅΦ 

 
¢ƘŜ ǎŀƭŜǎ ŀǧǊƛōǳǘŜŘ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀǊŜ ǘƻǘŀƭƭŜŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ŜŀŎƘ ȅŜŀǊ ŀƴŘ р҈ ƛǎ ǘƘŜƴ ƎƛǾŜƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ Ǿƛŀ 
ŎƘŜǉǳŜ ƻǊ ŜƭŜŎǘǊƻƴƛŎ ǇŀȅƳŜƴǘΦ 

 
¢ƻ ƘŜƭǇ ƪƛŎƪ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ƻũ .ŀƪŜǊǎ 5ŜƭƛƎƘǘ .ŀƭǿȅƴ ƘŀǾŜ ǾŜǊȅ ƎŜƴŜǊƻǳǎƭȅ ǎǳǇǇƭƛŜŘ ŦƻǊ ¢ŜǊƳ м ŀ ǾƻǳŎƘŜǊ ŦƻǊ ŜŀŎƘ 
tǊŜǇ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ǿƘƛŎƘ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ǎŜƴǘ ƘƻƳŜ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅΦ  
 
¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŦǳƴŘǊŀƛǎƛƴƎ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ŦƻǊ DǊŜȅǘƘƻǊƴ tǊƛƳŀǊȅ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ƭƻŎŀƭ 
ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ōȅ .ŀƪŜǊǎ 5ŜƭƛƎƘǘ .ŀƭǿȅƴΦ 



STUDENT BANKING ï EVERY WEDNESDAY EXCEPT THE LAST WEEK OF 
TERM.  

 

SCHOOL BANKING DAY REMINDER 

Donôt forget that WEDNESDAY is School Banking day and students should 
bring in their weekly deposit. For every deposit made at school, no matter how 
big or small, students will receive a silver Dollarmites token. Once students 
have individually collected 10 tokens they can redeem them for an exclusive 
School Banking reward item in recognition of their regular savings habits.   
 
Congratulations to Grades 414 and 605 who were the winners of the School 
Banking Trophy for weeks 7 and 8 respectively.    
 
Tanya, Kate and Jacinta 
School Banking Co-ordinators (klocke@iinet.net.au)  

STUDENT BANKING 

SCHOOL BANKING ACCOUNT OPENING DAY 
 

THE COMMONWEALTH BANK WILL BE HOLDING AN ACCOUNT OPENING DAY 
AT OUR SCHOOL FOR ANYONE WISHING TO JOIN SCHOOL BANKING AS  

FOLLOWS:  

Date:  Wednesday 27 March   

Time:   From 3.00pm 

Location:  Under the Oak tree in the Prep area 

 
If you are interested in opening a Commonwealth Bank Youthsaver account for your child you can visit 
commbank.com.au/school banking and click on the link to open a Youthsaver account. A School  
Banking representative will be available at the Account Opening Day to show you how you can do this.   
 

School Banking Co-ordinators 

On the recent curriculum day, the Social Service Captains made the first 
delivery of sport items donated by the Greythorn Primary School  
community to ñBoots for Allò. 
 
Thanks to your generosity, we were able to donate about 10 bags of 
sports clothing and equipment.  The staff at Boots for All were amazed at 
how many items we had collected so quickly.  They assured us that all the  
donations will go to needy children and organisations to help sports participation. 

 
Thank you to everyone who has already made a donation and please remember 
that donations can be made at any time  
throughout the year to the Boots for All box located near the  
office. 
 
Cleo and Will 
Social Service Captains 
 

WHATõS NEWS 
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